
CYNGOR CYMUNED EGLWYSWRW COMMUNITY COUNCIL
A Community Council Meeting was held on Tuesday, 3rd February 2015 at

The Old School, Eglwyswrw, commencing at 8.00 pm.
Present:

Chairman:  Enid Cole
Councillors:   Ieuan Davies, Lon Davies,  Julie Charlton, Ceirwyn John, Robin Phillips
County Councillor:  

Clerk:  Helen Evans
Chairman’s Remarks.

The Chairman welcomed the members to the meeting.  
Apologies: Alwyn Evans, Keith Lewis, Llinos Davies
Minutes – 06.01.2015
Ieuan Davies proposed and Lon Davies  seconded that the minutes were a true record.  The Chairman signed the minutes.

Matters arising from the minutes.
1. Eglwyswrw Church Floodlights – Helen has contacted Rhydwyn Davies regarding switching off the lights at night.

Correspondence.

1. Letter from Welsh Goverment regarding Footpath on A487 – Preliminary design of a footpath on the A487 will be completed by the end of the financial year.

2. Pembrokeshire Coast National Park – Planning permission Mr. & Mrs Thomas Pantyrodyn, Eglwyswrw – Erection of single storey extension.
3. Pembrokeshire County Council is changing – This information was distriputed to all and a copy was in the noticeboard.

4. Letter from Pembrokeshire YFC/Clebran/Teenage Cancer Trust/Citizens Advice Bureau – We will be discussing when all members are present.
5. NHS Information regarding Let’s Talk Health – This information was passed on to all also will be in the noticeboard.
6. Pembrokeshire County Council  Registration Services – Outstation Services – This information was distriputed to all.
Any other business.
1. Bank Balance 25.1.15 - £3,516.30 CR
2. Newsletter from PLANED – This was distriputed to all.

3. Robin Phillips raised his concern that during the snow this year 4x4 vehicles have been travelling up the mountain towards the top – Helen to contact Pembrokeshire Coast National Park regarding this matter.

4. Information from Robert Smith – Regarding a new Vicer for St. Cristiolus – Mr Peter Ratcliffe from Llanpumpsaint has been appointed and is hoping to start during Easter.

5. Eglwyswrw Heritage Society – Discussion was made regarding makeing a contribution to the society for the Memorial Stone.  Julie Charlton proposed and Lon Davies seconded that this would be made. Contribution to be decided.
6. Street light outside Maescynon Crosswell – Ieuan Davies reported that this light is not working – Helen to contact Pembrokeshire County Council.
Date of next meeting:  Tuesday, 3rd March  at 8.00 pm.

The meeting was declared closed at 8.40pm.

